

170, Yishun Avenue 6 Singapore 768959 Tel: (65) 67585527 Fax: (65) 62579571 Email: cfs@moe.edu.sg www.chongfu.moe.edu.sg

Reference No. MOE/CFS/LTP/20230081

12 July 2023

Through The Principal

Dear Parents / Guardians,

## Attendance at the 2023 SYSF Award Ceremony on 28 July 2023

 We are pleased to share that your child/ward has done well for the Singapore Youth Science Fair (SYSF) for his/her group project shown below.

	Project title	Category of award
	Study on how the size of food scraps affect their	Distinction
V	rate of decomposition to form compost.	
	Study on how the type of food scraps used to form	Accomplished
	compost affects their effectiveness to support plant	
	growth.	

- 2. We are currently working with them to prepare a poster for display at Science Centre Singapore for a final judging. We seek your support to allow your child/ward to work on this collaboratively with their groupmates at home online on Google Slides. I have guided them on this, and they should be splitting up the work.
- For your information, the posters are open to public viewing from 26 to 28 July 2023,
  10am to 5pm, at the Singapore Science Centre Annexe Halls 1-3. Admission fee may apply.









4. The students have also been invited to the **SYSF Award Ceremony 2023** to receive their award(s). The details are as follows:

Date/Day	Time	Venue
28 July 2023	Departure: 1.15 p.m.	Science Centre
(Friday)	Arrival back to school: 5.20 pm	Singapore
		15 Science Centre Road
		Singapore 609081

Attire: Full School Uniform

Things to bring: small bag and water bottle.

Students will be **excused from class from <u>12.45pm</u> onwards** for lunch in the school canteen. Light snacks will also be provided for them at the Science Centre at ~4pm.

Two-way bus transport will be provided.

- 5. Do ensure that you make the necessary arrangement to pick up your child/ward from school. We should arrive back in school at around 5.20pm.
- 6. Pictures for the SYSF award ceremony will be posted on the school's Facebook page for your viewing pleasure, in due course.
- 7. Please indicate your consent for your child/ward's participation in this via Parents' Gateway by Monday, 17th July 2023. If there are any queries, please contact me at lee <a href="https://huno.com/hunosestate/">hunoy fen@moe.edu.sg</a>. Thank you.

Yours sincerely,

Ms Lee Huoy Fen

Teacher-in-charge